
Monthly Board Meeting 
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP 

November 4, 2020 

Ovid Jensen called the meeting to order at 7:0lp.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, Lee Johnsen, Matt 
Klocke, Laurie Jorgensen, and Anne Stitt. Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the last Board 
Meeting were read. Ovid asked if any objections or corrections to the minutes, none being stated, minutes 
are approved as read. Treasurer's report was read. We had a beginning balance of$237,105.08 the 
receipts totaled $2,837.12, and disbursements of $7,811.40, to bring our ending balance to $232,126.80. 
We have an outstanding check so bank balance is $232,155.70. Ovid asked if there are any objections or 
corrections to the treasurer's report, none being stated, treasurer's report was approved as read. Claims 
7658- 7675 to be paid tonight. 

Special Visitors: 
• None 

Old Business: 
• Lee talked to Tom Jensen, Askov Fire Department. Their budget is already sent for 2021. 

Lee will continue to be the liaison for the Township and Askov Fire Dept. 
• Roberts Excavating took care of Clark Road and found another hole, both have been 

filled. 
• Lee did not talk to Ecklund's about property by Pickeral Creek Road fence line as they 

were out of town. 

New Business: 
• Roberts Excavating is brushing and trying to do all roads. 
• Ovid said that MAT is having virtual classes that are free if anyone wants to attend. 
• General Election went very well, we had 11 voting spaces and were busy during the day. 

Voters thanked us for holding an in person option during the pandemic. We have 447 
voters in the Township, 121 voters (27.1%) voted with absentee mail in ballots, and 272 
voters (60.8%) voted in person, we had a voter tum out of87.9%. 

• Discussion held about out CARES ACT money that is left. $150.00 to purchase a Zoom 
account, $350.00 to purchase more cleaning supplies or masks, $2,000.00 donation to 
Bethlehem Church to help with their community meals and groceries, donation of 
$1,285.93 to Sandstone Family Pathways Food Shelfand $1,285.93 to Bruno Food Shelf 
to help them with our community members. Unanimous vote 3-0. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted by, 

{ws1 )ft 
Anne Stitt, Clerk 




